TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

DRAFT MINUTES
October 23, 2019

7:00 P.M.
1). Call Meeting to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Sheldon Perry.

Present: Sheldon Perry, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Andy Fisher, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Pat Farley, Dan Poirier - Selectmen's Representative

Absent:


Alternates Present: Betsy Loughran

Alternates Absent: Dom Bergen
2). Approval of Minutes:


 9/25/19 – correct spelling of Scharf, change as to is in the first paragraph of that hearing, add 

"proposed budget" after CIP. Andy made a motion  to approve as amended, Kathi 

seconded. Dan and Sheldon abstained.  APPROVED
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

Treasurers Report - meeting with the Selectmen tomorrow regarding the budget. We have 44% 

remaining. We have gone over budget due to consulting for the PWSF revisions. 

Secretarys Report - Andy - tonight we have a lot merger and a preliminary conceptual 


consultation. We have a number of applications in our box for next month. 

Municipal Building Committee - Andy - they met this month and there are still a lot of balls in 

the air. The focus of the committee now is to develop a cohesive presentation for the 

Town. The purpose is to see if the Town is still supportive of the project. 

Rep to Economic Development Commission- Pat-great event on Sunday at the Barn at the 

Preserve. November 5 at the Cook Library there will be a Google presentation 


particularly for veterans and businesses they own. 

Lakes Regional Planning Commission- Pat- she is the representative on the Carroll County 

Broadband group. They met in Tamworth last week. Grant money and matching funds in 

the amount of $500,000 have been received.

Selectmens Rep - Dan - they received the draft PWSF Ordinance. They will be reviewing it on 

the 30th of this month. The will collect feedback and will bring it to the next Planning 

Board meeting. Their intention is that the Public Hearing will be in January and the 

ordinance will be on the warrant in March. Andy asked about what is going on with the 

sewer, etc. It has been turned over, and there are some issues about the capacity. The 

Sewer Commissioners are doing a great job. Becky Mason, David Cluff and Norman 

Cloutier are the Commissioners.

Rep to Conservation Commission - Eric- The Commission is working on a write up explaining 

their opinion of what happens to the Town tax base when land is in conservation. 

CIP - Kathi - we accepted it at the last meeting. It has now been sent to the School Board and the 

Selectboard. The hearing was held, so it is fixed document to be considered at the Town 


Meeting.

Education- Sheldon- one conference being held in Manchester on November 13&14. 



Information is in the Town and City magazine. It contains articles about NH Flood 


Hazards. They have a new handbook for officials. There is also an article about homes 


being vacation rentals. " Is NH Ready for Complete Streets" is another article in there. 

4). Public Hearings - not public hearings - 

Fitzgerald Trust/Doucette Voluntary Lot Merger Map 410/Lots 23.1 & 23.2

Andy made a motion to accept as complete. Eric seconded. Kathi had a question about 

the list of attachments required. One of the owners of the property is a Trust, and there 

does not appear to be a Trust document. In the deed, Annette Fitzgerald is recognized 

as the Trustee of the Trust. The consensus of the Board is to approve this conditionally 

on receipt of the trust documentation. 0-6 not in favor of accepting as complete. Andy 

will contact the Trustee for this document. 

Sandra Peterson Preliminary Conceptual Consultation – 

Diana Lewis Faith Hadden and Sandra Peterson are here to present their idea. They own three parcels of land on Bunker Hill Road. They are talking about a parcel of land that is in current use. Can it be kept in current use if it is made into a smaller lot and also some of it added to the other two parcels.  Each remaining parcel would have more than 10 acres so it could be kept in current use. They would need to do a driveway easement for the parcel remaining. Road frontage is a big concern with this proposed idea. The requirement is 200' of frontage. Discussion was held regarding the process of subdivision/boundary line adjustment. It is suggested that they should consult with a surveyor.
5). Old/ New Business

PWSF Ordinance Update - see Selectmen's Report above

Recycling Project Discussion - A letter was received from Ellen Farnum regarding the Tamworth 

Recycling Project. They have suggestions for improvements to the Transfer Station and 

would like to present them to the Board or the CIP. This is an issue that should go to the 

Selectboard. Sheldon will respond to her, directing her to the Selectboard. 

Other items - Andy asks about Engineering review on the Town's behalf. Is HEB the current firm? 

What if they are involved with the proposal? How does the whole process work? 


Sheldon has spoken with Darlene for suggestions other than HEB but does not have any 


beyond the possibility of the firm that does our tax assessments. Sheldon will check with 

LRPC for suggestions. Andy also has a list of possibilities. Moving forward, we will ask 


HEB to give suggestions of who to use if there is a conflict of interest for them.


Pat was at the LRPC meeting last week. She asked about what is required for updates to 


the Master Plan. The Planning Board has ownership of the document. Concerns can be 


changed by holding a public hearing. It does not have to go to the Town Meeting.  


Pat also spoke about having a ZBA as being an option for people to ask questions rather 


than them having to go to court.


In anticipation of next month's  meeting, Sheldon reviewed the possible items on next 


month's agenda. 


Kathi spoke about a letter requested from the School Board about educational funding. 


It has been approved by the School Board. Once the Planning Board approves it, it 


should go to the Selectmen to be signed by whatever departments they feel are 



appropriate. Andy made a motion that we support this letter as an entire Board and 


approve it. Nicole feels that it needs to read that we support the School Board in 


regards to the issues in the letter. Andy amended his motion to say that we as a Board 


vote to support the School Board in its petition to our elected representatives. Eric 


seconded the amended motion. APPROVED Dan abstained. Ed spoke about the State 


being required to fund adequacy in education. As Selectmen, he feels that the Town 


should set their tax rates for school funding at $0.00 . (Joe Haas from Gilmanton will 


come explain his idea to the Town). Ms. Loughran was active in publishing a booklet 


about this issue in 1972. Kathi will go back to the School Board with the letter, and set 


up a signature page. 

6). Action Items

November Work Session…not scheduled

7). Adjournment:  Andy made a motion to adjourn at 9:02 pm, Dan seconded. The meeting was 

adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

